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Grievance Issue:
The Company used agency workers to perform work that had historically been performed by
Field Clerks after declaring a lack of work for Field Clerks.

The Company hired seven agency workers to perform temporary work at the NPG warehouse
at Diablo Canyon. The work consisted of material handling, data entry, inventory and
preparation of material for auction.

The project started November 10, 1988 and ended March 31, 1989. The three
grievants, McDonald, Lomax and Whited, were Clerical Assistants laid off on October 6, 1988
after being displaced by Field Clerks. All of the grievants had rehire 'rights pursuant to Section
306.14 of the Agreement.

The Company decided during September of 1988 to dispose of material at the warehouse.
During the previous two years, General Construction supported the project with the necessary
labor to perform the work. The Company had used Field Clerks, contractors and TIAs to
perform the work over the years. The disposal of the material was planned to take 90 days
and to be completed in early 1989.
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The Company stated that at the time of the layoff, General Construction was not aware of this
disposal project and that the work was under the direction of NPG and that there was no
obligation to recall the laid off Clerical Assistants.

The Union argued that the work was General Construction as stated in grievance settlement for
Grievance 22NPG-316-89-9. The Union further argued that Pre-Review Committee 1228
decision states that, lilt was inappropriate for General Construction to layoff these employees
while it was utilizing agency employees elsewhere performing similar work. II As a result of
the above settlements and the fact that the Company knew about the work prior to the layoff, it
was an inappropriate layoff.

The Committee agrees, based on the various agreements since the filing of this case and
settlements of various other cases, the chance for this issue arising again is remote.

As an equity settlement, the Company agrees to pay the three Clerical Assistants back wages
only, from November 10, 1988 through March 31, 1989.
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